
Central New York Library Resources Council

Finance Committee 
April 15, 2009
Via Videoconference – OCM BOCES
2:00 p.m.

Present:
Jeff Wooldridge, Treasurer/Chair (Mid-York); Jim Williamson (SUNY ESF); 


Pat Skelly (Oneida/Herkimer SLS); Courtney Lee (CPA); Penelope Klein 



(CLRC), liaison

Action Items:

None
1. Minutes from the meeting on February 18, 2009 were approved as written. 
M(Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.

2. Check and Deposit Register:
· There being no questions regarding the Register, the Committee recommended that the Check and Deposit register be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.
3. Financial Reports:

· Balance Sheet: 

· Accounts receivable:  Courtney reviewed all the accounts receivable and followed up on aging invoices.  The deferred revenue includes state aid and two new hospital contracts that have been billed for the new grant year.
· Deferred funds:  Please note:  the balance sheet is now showing all of the grant income received to date for better analysis of budgetary concerns.
· Income Statement on Operating Side:

· Account 301 State Aid:  The committee discussed the 2.88% budget cut and how the grants and supplemental aid has been reallocated for these adjustments.
· Account 315 Interest Income: Interest income continues to be considerably under budget because of low interest rates.
· Account  319.09: RBDB funds. Equipment funds have been encumbered, including laptops for the new scanner and training lab.  There are still equipment funds to be spent.  CLRC has purchased a GPS system for staff use.
· Expenses:

· There has been no unusual activity over the past two months. 
· Grants:

· DHP: Courtney made the usual salary allocations; Susan has made small materials and supplies expenditures.
· Environmental Monitoring:  This is a new grant administered by the CLRC Preservation Committee and Susan Hughes.  Jim Williamson explained the purpose of the grant to the committee. 
· HLSP:  Discussed the potential rollover of these funds to the new grant year.  Penelope will research whether this is possible.
· LSTA: Received 88% of the funds which must be spent by March 31, 2009.
· RBDB: 
· Emerging Technology workshops are in process for March and April 2009.

· MISP: The funding has been received and invoices are being paid as submitted.
· There being no further questions, the Committee recommended that the Financial Reports be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Skelly)/S/Approved unanimously.

4. Old Business:

· TIAA-CREF
· Penelope explained that the new plan procedures to the Committee.  She is now waiting for a reply from the attorney on any liabilities the Council may have.
· LSTA 
· Penelope presented the LSTA budget for the second year of the grant.  The Council will receive $10,625 and is partnering with two public libraries and Syracuse University on a digitization project.
5. New Business:    
· Budget 
· Penelope presented the 2009-2010 budget and explained that the surplus is a result of a member items from Senator Valesky and Assemblyman Stirpe, and the Council having cut its expenses wherever possible.  She highlighted the following:
· Income:

· Senator Valesky has secured a $50,000 member item for the Council.

· The virtual reference participation fees are now showing as an income line.

· Expenses:

· Salary increases have been kept to 2%.
· CLRC will not join Nylink next year.

· New allocations:

· To hire the second half of the Office Support position
· Legislative breakfasts, if needed

· Audioconferencing

· TIAA-CREF plan administration

· New initiatives.

· The grants shortfall line is new and only for this year; it will cover the cut in RBDB and MISP grants.  Penelope has asked the Automation Committee to review NewsBank as every year fewer libraries use it and the cost is prohibitive ($82,577 for 2010).  The committee added an additional $15,000 to this line to cover the shortfall completely.
· Jeff commented that the cost-savings implemented by the Council throughout the years have been well-documented, and that the budget is very responsible for these economic times.  Penelope stated that it is likely that the Council will sustain mid-year cuts.
· Grants:

· DHP:  CLRC has been instructed by the State Archives to budget until December 2009 only.

· HLSP:  CLRC does not need to pay for Stat!Ref until May 2010 which falls into the next grant year.  This helped to alleviate the grant shortfall.

· MISP:  CLRC will cover the MISP shortfall with funds from the Valesky member item.

· RBDB:  see the note above regarding the shortfall and NewsBank.

· There being no further discussion, the committee moved to approve the budget with the additional $15,000 in the Grants Shortfall line, and to recommend that it be sent to the Board for approval.  Moved (Williamson)/S/Approved unanimously.
· ADP
· Penelope explained that ADP has a corporate relationship with HSBC and that she met with an ADP representative recently to discuss moving CLRC’s payroll to them.  The Council might be able to decrease its costs.  
· ReadyTalk

· CLRC has set up a new audioconferencing account with ReadyTalk through its membership with the NY Council of Non-Profits.  The new account will significantly reduce our audioconferencing costs.
· UPS CampusShip
· Penelope reported that the new rates for UPS CampusShip seem to be less, or at least comparable, with the previous ones.  
Meeting adjourned at 2.50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Penelope J.M. Klein
Executive Director

